
FRAZIER PARK PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT 
4020 Park Drive, P.O. Box 1525, Frazier Park, CA. 93225 

FRAZIER-PARK LAKE OF THE WOODS PLANNING PROJECT CONFERENCE CALL 
January 16, 2020    10:00AM 

 
 
 
 
Conference Attendees ​: 
 

● Frazier Park Public Utility District​ - Brahma Neyman, Lisa Schoenberg, Jonnie Allison, 
and Tiffany Matte. 

● Self-Help Enterprises​ - Dave Warner, Oscar Cisneros, and Juan Ramirez. 
● Dee Jaspar & Associates​ - Dee Jaspar. 
● State Water Resources Control Board: 

○ Division of Financial Assistance​. 
○ Division of Drinking Water​ - Jesse Dhaliwal and Ryan Icenhower. 

 
 
Dee Jasper began the meeting by giving an update on the test well sites.  He received a 
proposal from Subsurface Surveys for a scope of work ​involving six traverses.  The estimated 
cost is $4,370 - $5,490.  Colder temperatures may affect the instrument, causing it to take more 
time to get a reading.  The work is expected to take about two days, and will be paid for out of 
Self-Help Enterprises’ Technical Assistance funds.  Dee will follow up on whether or not the 
property owned by SEA is in escrow.  If so, he will get information on the new owner.  Dee will 
also follow up to be sure he has signed permission from each of the landowners. 
 
Once the sites have been determined, NOEs will need to be filed before the test wells are 
drilled.  Dave Warner recommended checking into the funding agreement special conditions to 
see if NOEs are required before subsurface survey can begin. 
 
Dave Warner updated the group on the status of the claim submissions.  Claim #1 was 
submitted in September, and the District received the check in January.  The District has also 
submitted Claim #2 for charges incurred in the months of September, October and November. 
 
Jesse Dhaliwal concluded by asking for updates on follow up contact with Mr. Conner from Lake 
of the Woods Mobile Village.  Mr. Conner will be invited to come early to the next Planning 
Meeting to discuss any concerns, and to educate him on what is possible within the project. 
Jesse will be notified of the outcome, and will take over any action from that point. 
 
The next update meeting will take place on February 20, 2020. 
 
 


